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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Transfer Station Summer Hours 

Saturday’s 9am - 5pm 

Sunday’s  9am - 5pm 

See poster pg 10 
 

June 8 

Spray Park Planned Opening 

Follow Town’s Facebook page for 

updates 
 

June 8 

Big Mur’s Opening (50% capacity) 

Follow their Facebook page for 

updates 
 

June 8 
Town Council Meeting 

Town Office, Council Chambers 

6:00 p.m. 
 

June 9 

RM of Dundurn Council Meeting 

Dundurn Community Hall            

8:00 a.m. 
 

June 15 

Public Hearing Sunshine Meadows 

Zoning Forum 

Dundurn Community Hall 

6:00 p.m. 

Hours 

Subway 
8:30 am - 8:00 pm 

 

Gas Station 
Monday - Saturday 

6:00 am - 10:00 pm 
Sunday’s 

7:00 am - 10 pm 
 

Delivery 

10:00 am - 5:00 PM 

$30.00 Minimum 
(Hours may change June end) 

Smiling faces and tears of 
joy lit up the communities 
of  Dundurn, Thode and 
Shields on the evening of 
May 20th. The staff at   
Dundurn Elementary 
School created a twelve car 
parade in hopes of         
connecting with students, 
families and the surround-
ing community.  

Their message - ‘We CARE 
and miss you!’  The Parade 
wove through the streets 
honking horns, throwing 
big smiles, waving with 
plenty of ‘Air Hugs’ while 
staying true to the distanc-
ing guidelines set by the        
federal government.  

It was 2 months to the day 
that classes were suspend-
ed across SK due to COVID-
19. Though the school is 
very quiet and the school 
buses are not running the 
staff continues to work 
hard through emergency 
remote teaching.  

Staff effort and resilience is 
seen in problem-solving     

technology issues, design-
ing engaging learning                
opportunities, staying         
connected largely through 
emails, virtual meetings 
and phone calls.  

A huge thanks to the           
approximately 60 families 
who came out and 
cheered, waved, made 
posters and some even 
dressed up! One thankful 
mom shared that her son 
thought the parade was 
just for him!  

We hope that everyone can 
keep that caring spirit in 
their hearts until we can 
meet again for real. We 
miss you, air hugs to all! 

DUNDURN   

TEACHER’S 

CREATE 

PARADE 
Photo & Story 

Submitted By 

Cheryl Shields 

Dundurn School Principal 

Educational Assistant Lisa Buchholz is all smiles for “We Care & Miss You” parade 
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   DUNDURN BRANCH LIBRARY 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

25th of EACH month 

All ads to be prepaid  

Please contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 Ext 1 

• Or in person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Prices: 

Business Card Ad      

$10.00 / month 

or  

$75.00 / year 
 

Other Advertising Rates 

1/8 page $10.00 

1/4 page $20.00 

1/2 page $30.00 

Full page $60.00 

14 
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As the summer approaches, 
Dundurn students eagerly 
await the opportunity to 
make money closer to home. 
This year Carl Maranan, who 
is graduating from Grade 12, 
was hired by the town to 
care for the flower pots 
around the town. To date the 
town is still waiting for     
federal  funding to hire one 
or two more students. 

Once funding has been    
approved, qualified                   
candidates who applied with 
the summer student         
program in town will have 
the opportunity for an     
interview.  

Canada Summer Jobs is an 
initiative of the Youth       
Employment and Skills   

Strategy, which aims to    
provide flexible and holistic 
services to support all young 
Canadians to develop the 
skills and to gain paid work  
experience to successfully 
transition in the labour    
market. 

The Canada Summer Jobs 
program objectives align 
with the redesigned Youth 
Employment and Skills   
Strategy and are as follows: 

• Provide quality work    
experiences for youth, 

• Respond to national and 
local priorities to improve 
access to the labour    
market for youth who  
face unique barriers;  and  

• provide opportunities for 
youth to develop and  
improve their skills. 

Carl’s immediate plans after 
he has completed his       
summer job with the town, is 
to join the military Reg Force 
in the infantry or artillery 
trade.  

TOWN’S              

SUMMER              

STUDENT           

PROGRAM           

COMMENCES 
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Missing / Lost Dog 
Shitzu/Bitchon Cross (like picture) 

18 year old Male 

Blind with no teeth 

Collared with Saskatoon license tag  

Last seen at it’s farm house in RM of 
Lost River 

(appx 10 miles East of Dundurn)         
Any information contact   

Gerri Petersen @ 306-492-4615 or      

306-374-8712 
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Submitted by: 

Dundurn Fire Department 

————————————— 

The Dundurn Fire Department 
wishes to thank all those who 
made a submission to our contest 
“How have you and yours spent 
time during Covid-19 isolation?”. 
 

We are pleased to present dad 
Ryan and son Valar Peneff for their 
virtual trip to “Mexico” and sisters 
Madison, Adelita and Kaycee    

Williams for their care and         
nurturing of their baby lambs a gift 
of $50.   
 

Six year old Owen Stirrett and dad 
Neil receive $25 for their        
presentation of wood cutting.   
 

Marla Gordon has won a $50 gift 
certificate to Big Mur’s for her 
showing of flooring renovations and 
also allowing us to see her house 
in disarray during that time.   
 

Amanda Kilcup has won a $25 gift 
certificate to Big Mur’s for showing 
us her unique patio furniture.   
 

Bre Hardie and her daughter have 
won $25 for their very colourful 
rock painting and that fabulous owl. 
 

In addition Big Mur’s has added an 
additional prize of $50 which is  
presented to Darla Wolkowski for a 
multitude of renos and finally    
completing that 8 year art project.  
 

Congratulations to all our partici-
pants and winners.  It’s been a      
period of time in our lives like no 
other that we have experienced.  
We have had to and will continue 

to be required to make new    
choices in our day to day habits 
and lives.  It will be the “New     
Normal”.  It is imperative that we 
still adhere to the practice of Social 
Distancing, frequent hand washing 
and isolation if signs of the virus 
are present.   
 
In last month’s Newsletter we had 
stated that Dundurn First            
Responders would not be attending 
any calls if COVID-19 was         
suspected.  The Health Region has 
since given us the “Green Light” to 
attend all calls.  DFD has all the 
required Personal Protective 
Equipment (PPE) to ensure the 
safety of both the Responders and 
those requiring our assistance.  
Please continue to Stay Healthy 
and Stay Safe.  

 

2 0 2 0  S T A T S  
——————————— 

January 01 - May 25 
        Medical:  18 
        Fire:  2 

MVC:  5     

TRANSFER STATION  

SUMMER HOURS 

May 1 to October 31 

Saturdays 9:00 am - 5:00 pm  

Sundays 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

For Rates  
see page 11 

Additions have been made 

CULTURE CLUB  

Hanley  contact  

Beverly  Bohrson 

306-270-1141 

Dundurn contact   

Rupert Klyne 

306-281-2057 

CONTACT INFO 

BELOW 

parkscanada.gc.ca 
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Every May the residents of Dundurn stream 

onto Pryor Road, which leads to the RM of 

Dundurn’s Transfer Station, for the town of 

Dundurn’s annual Free Dump Day.  

The popular service, which was held on 

May 23rd, lets residents of the town       

recycle or dispose of household items too 

large for regular collection—for free. 

2020’s Free Dump Day yielded the biggest 

one on record; four and a half  (4 1/2) bins 

were filled. In previous  years,  only three 

(3) bins were  filled.  Appliances and metals 

were also up from previous years. Three (3) 

times the amount was disposed of totaling 

26  appliances. 

On the Monday after the event, town     

employee Glenn Robbie operated the    

backend loader to pack down the bins in 

preparation for Loraas to haul away, and 

summer student, Carl Maranan picked up 

remnants of trash that didn’t quite make 

the bin. 

Household hazardous waste, including 

paint, varnish, household cleaners or 

batteries, are not accepted at the transfer 

station. These items should be taken to 

Sarcan or an Eco  Station for proper         

disposal at no charge.  

The town would like to thank Andy Olson 

and the RM of Dundurn for the use of the 

town’s old area of the RM transfer station, 

everyone who waited patiently in line, and 

Dundurn maintenance for organizing/

directing  everyone on where they could      

dispose of their truck loads. 

DUNDURN’S  

FREE DUMP DAY  
 

THE BIGGEST ONE ON      

RECORD 
 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Assessment Roll is now open for inspection until 5pm June 30, 2020 
 

In a non- re-valuation year, the roll is open for 30 days. Due to Covid-19 restrictions causing a possible delay to appeals; 
by Minister Order the roll must be kept open for 60 days instead of 30. 
 
 

Only those properties that had changes to their 2019 assessment, received an assessment notice for this year. If your 
property assessment did not have any change from last year you will not receive a notice. Regardless of receiving a new 
assessment notice, anyone may request to inspect the    assessment roll which will include your individual property and 
all others. 
 
 

The 2020 Assessment Roll can be viewed on our website front page under Latest News  

https://townofdundurn.ca/  or if you do not have access the internet the roll is available for inspection in-person by ap-
pointment only. 

If you have any inquiries please contact admin@townofdundurn.ca or 306-492-2202 x 2 

Any person who wishes to appeal against their assessment to the Board of Revision is required to file their appeal in 

writing, (contact for form),  along with the appeal fee of $100.00 by 5 pm, June 30, 2020 with The Assessor, Box 185 – 

300 Third Ave., Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0. The appeal fee is refundable should the appeal be successful. 

https://townofdundurn.ca/
mailto:admin@townofdundurn.ca
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As the last week in May     

passes, our current school 

situation will continue for 

the remainder of the 

school year. I know all the 

school staff and a lot of you might be   

wondering what the fall return-to-school 

might look like – for now, all we can really 

say is that - the situation in our province is            

continually changing and adjusting, so we 

may need to wait until August to really 

have an idea about what our school and 

education will look like for September.  

A huge thank you goes out to all of you 

parents who have connected with     

teachers for programming ideas and    

supplemental learning for your children. 

What a huge undertaking many of you 

have had to juggle this spring on top of all 

your regular life commitments and work 

plans. Sharing your cell phone or device 

with your child so they may access a 

google classroom, or answering extra 

questions for homework and even        

investing in more paper and ink for those 

assignments that were printed out are 

some of the many things you’re doing.  

Just as staff at school never planned on 

having to offer learnings to your children 

at distance, I know that all of you never 

planned on having to support your       

children’s learning this way either. I     

commend you on your efforts. To keep 

you in the know, staff are also currently 

working on some plans our graduates and 

our reporting of our school goals from this 

year.  

Our staffing number is staying the same 

for next year, and our student numbers 

are projected to be about the same as 

well. While our staffing numbers are    

staying the same, we are having to say 

“Happy Retirement” to Mr. Tyndall, who is 

leaving our school at the end of the year. I 

know this is not the way that he was hop-

ing to spend the last months of the year 

and would have rather had the chance to 

have people drop by and give him their 

congratulations in person. I will suggest 

you consider sending him an email to: 

heath.tyndall@spiritsd.ca or call him. We 

will all miss you, Mr. Tyndall.  

We are pleased to announce that Chad 

Freeden has accepted the position of shop 

teacher at Hanley starting in the fall.   

Welcome, Mr. Freeden, on your transfer 

from Stobart School. There are a lot of 

things happening around our province in 

efforts to help each other stay well and 

working together to make that happen is a 

priority for everyone. Again, stay healthy 

and happy and we’ll figure this all out  

together.  

Know that the staff misses the day to day 

contact with your students and we all look 

forward to getting back to regular school 

happenings and life there as soon as we 

all are able to do so. Well, that’s all for 

now. For further information and updates 

from the students and classrooms, check 

out our school web site at                     

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/.  

As always, I would love to talk to you if 

you have time to drop us an email or give 

us a call. Take care and I’ll talk to you 

soon. 

CHRIS TUCKER - HANLEY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL 
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Dundurn’s aging Sports Center is a 

popular spot in our small community 

as a variety of groups and  organiza-

tions utilize the facility year round.  

In the past two months, the Sports 

Center underwent much needed     

renovations which were completed by 

contractor Allison Developments. 

The contractor upgraded the dressing 

room showers and bathrooms in the 

lower section of the center which were 

rotted.  

Public Works Services are currently 

painting the hallways & dressing room 

to help give it a total fresh look.  Also, 

during the Covid shut down ,the     

referee room had a total renovation 

and a spare room will be converted to 

an office space for the Dundurn   

Community Association. New MEEP 

grant funding may be used to build a 

new tractor room as the current one is 

beyond repair. Council will review 

MEEP projects at their next meeting. 

Pictured below are the before (left) 

and after (right) pictures of two  areas 

at the center. 

RENOVATIONS GIVE     

SPORTS CENTER A FRESH 

APPEAL 

By 

Glenda Pryor 
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The Dundurn Community Hall is the perfect location to host 
your wedding, special event, celebration of life, or business 
meeting! 
Open seven days a week, with ample free parking, our venues 
are well kept and equipped with free wireless internet, projector 
screens;  full kitchen in our banquet hall that includes tableware 
and 2 steam tables to choose from for your catering needs. 

TEMPORARY CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

214 - 3rd St Dundurn, SK 

Facility 

Rental 

Deposit required   

on all rentals to  

hold date 

Level 1 South Door Meeting Room 

• $75 min. 3 hours rental and $25/hour after; 

• Features seating for max. 50; and 

• Includes kitchen with stove, fridge, and 
coffee maker. 

Level 2 & 3 Main Banquet Rooms 

• $350/Day ( 6 a.m. to 2 a.m.); 

• Features seating for 270 on Level 2; 

• Features seating for 120 on Level 3; 

• Full serving kitchen with dishes, cutlery, stove, 
fridge, dishwasher, freezer, also includes small 
& large steam tables; 

• 25 - 6’ tables & 198 chairs included in rental; 
and  

• Stage with sound system (12’ L x 32’ W) - no 
curtain. 

We offer a custom rate for recreational 

or educational workshops! 

• $25/hour 

• Rate will be for programs that run min. 
6-8 weeks with the hall   rented  min. 1 
time a week during non-prime time 
rental days                                 

• (Mondays -Thursdays & Sunday        
evenings). 
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RM OF DUNDURN #314  

The RM has hired a new 

Bylaw Officer, so please 

call the office with any 

concerns 306-492-2132. 

There is a complaint form 

to fill out. 

SERVICES CANCELLED AT THIS TIME - PLEASE CONTACT YOUR CHURCH FOR ANY CHANGES TO SERVICES FOR JUNE 

Blackstrap     

Covenant Church 

Sunday @ 10:00 am 

Dundurn  

Community Hall 

St. George Chapel 

Roman Catholic 

Sunday @ 10:00 am  

17 Wing 

Det Dundurn               

Dundurn United 
Church 

Sunday @ 11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 

Pleasant Point  

Mennonite Church 

Sunday @ 11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

 

JAMM 

Mission Outreach 

Sunday @ 10:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

RELIGION 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I R E C T O R Y  

Maintenance . Repair . Towing 

Journeyman Automotive Service 

Technicians 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

thalls@sasktel.net 

CHILDCARE CENTRE 

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

Military & Civilian Families 

Monday - Friday 7 am to 6 pm 

306-492-2135 Ext 4212 

WDL CONSULTING - Notary Public Services 

Walter D. Litke  306-220-9006 

Witness Documents -  Consent for Child’s Care 

Certify True Copy of Original—Power of     

Attorney Documents 

Homestead Act Certificate 

Affidavits, Declarations & 

Affirmations 

WE GOT YOU COVERED! 

PRICES FOR A  

BUSINESS CARD AD  

IN “THE TIMES” 
 

$10 / MONTH  

OR 

$75 FOR THE YEAR 

L O C A L  E A T I N G  E S T A B L I S H M E N T S  

Big Mur’s Tavern 

Opening JUNE 8 
Dundurn, SK 

306-492-2369                    
50% Capacity (50 People) 

11 am - 12 am Mon-Thurs 

11 am-2am Fri & Sat 

12 pm-8pm Sunday 

Slice 

OPEN 

3:30 PM - 8:00 PM  

7 days a week  

Check our Facebook page 

for updates 

Little Wok 

TAKE OUT ONLY 
Dundurn, SK 

2 PM TO 7 PM 

Vietnamese & Chinese Food 

306-492-2131 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Subway 

TAKE OUT ONLY 
Mountainview Food & Fuel 

Dundurn Hwy 11 S 

306-492-2666 

Open Daily 

8:30 am - 8:00 pm 

CONTROLLED BURNS INFORMATION FOR OUR AREA 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn? There is 
a 24 hour Control Burn Reporting Line.   

Your report will be entered into the CAD    
reporting system at the Provincial Dispatch 

Center and will help reduce unnecessary    
responses.   

This line is monitored 365 days a year when 
reporting you must confirm your land location 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note 

If you have reported a control burn and it  
becomes out of control 

call 911  

and please inform them that you have a     
reported controlled burn that has now       

become out of control.  We also ask that you 
provide this information locally, during regular 

business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 

After Hours & Weekends                

please contact 

……………………………. 
 

• Tom Willms 306-222-3839 

• Brian Harrison 306-492-7656 
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Features 

• Underground 
Sprinkler System 

• Natural Gas BBQ 
Hookup 

CONTACT: Shawn Johnson | 306-341-1126 | www.mysaskrealestate.com 


